Trenton, Florida

May 18, 1982


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at 8:30 P.M.on the above date with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Ray Hutchinson

Casey Carlisle

Carol Hyde

Roy Wilson 

After being called to order by the chairman the following business was transacted.

PL 94-142


The Superintendent asked the Board to post-pone approval of the PL 94-142 Special Education Project.  He stated that more time is needed to make some changes that he feels will better serve the students.  Some changes will be made due to turnover in personnel in that area.

DISCUSSION ITEM

The Superintendent discussed with the Board the supplying of information requested by Board members.  He stated that he can supply this information but would rather not be tied to a time frame.  After a lengthy discussion the Board and Superintendent agreed that the Superintendent would make recommendations at the next regular board meeting for handling these requests.

DISCUSSION ITEMS


Casey Carlisle requested information on Federal guidelines for the employment and duties of teacher aides.  Mr. Bill Clifton, Board Attorney, will research this.

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER


Carol Hyde presented a sample format the Board will use for a monthly newsletter to be distributed in the Gilchrist School areas.  Upon a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board voted to start publishing the newsletter.  All Board members will make recommendations and suggestions for this publication.

ENERGY AUDIT


The Superintendent told the Board that Florida Power Corp. is doing an energy audit for our schools.  He will discuss the finding with the Board as soon as he has received a report from Florida Power Corp.

STUDENT ATTENDANCE


Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Roy Wilson, the Board approved the reciprocal agreement on student attendance with the Columbia County School Board and the Levy County School Board.

RESIGNATIONS


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and accepted the resignation of William Powers as teacher at Bell.

GRADE POINT AVERAGES


The Superintendent read a letter from Trenton Principal, Jim Surrency concerning the problems he is having with the cut off date at the end of the first semester for computing grade point averages.  The Superintendent and the Board agreed that a change is needed.  A time frame change for computing grade averages will be considered when the Board reviews the full set of policy recommendations.  These are expected to be reviewed in June.

MEETING TIME CHANGE


Casey Carlisle requested that the time for the regular June 1 meeting be changed.  Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board voted to meet at 3:30 P.M. on that date.

DISCUSSION ITEM


Carol Hyde discussed with the Superintendent and other board members the possible renovation of the wall between the cafeteria and the kitchen in the Bell School to give a better circulation of air and help to eliminate a heat problem.

DISCUSSION ITEM


The Superintendent informed the Board that he would bring some of the large budget line items to them in June.  This will enable the Board to plan and make some early decisions.  The Superintendent stated that he feels comfortable with the current year budget.

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, it adjourned.
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